102 W Main St. - PO Box 168 - Dane, WI 53529-0168 (608) 849-5422 • info@villageofdane.org • www.villageofdane.org

May 2017



Lake Melvin Fishing Extravaganza A fishing event for kids Open to all kids ages 15 and under Saturday May 20, 2017 Registration at 8:00 am Fishing from 9 am to noon Lake Melvin Park, Dane WI Hot Dogs and drinks will be

available and T-Shirts go to every participant who registers

online by Friday, May 5. You can register the day of the event, but T-shirts will not be available to late registrants, for more information and to register online, please visit the Dane Fire

Department website at www.danefire.com



The Dane Fire Department and its volunteers cannot be responsible for child supervision. Adults must attend with their children.

## A note from the American Legion Post 503:



The Legion Post 503 would like to thank everyone in the village of Dane for their patriotism in flying our United States of America flag. It is a great feeling and honor

to drive around our village and see the flag being flown with respect by many homes and businesses. This is truly a tribute to the great men and women who served our country where ever they may be from or where ever they may have served.

We thank you all for what you do to support our local American Legion and we hope that you understand how much it means to live in a community that shows our country is strong and proud. We are truly grateful!!

Please note that we will have a ceremony at the Dane Legion Hall on Thursday, June 1, 2017 at 7:00 pm to officially retire any old or worn flags that you would want to have properly disposed of. Everyone is welcome to attend this short ceremony where the flags will be burned with respect. If you have flags that you need disposed of, but are unable to attend the ceremony, please drop them at the Village Clerk's office before My 31, 2017. Thank you!



## News from the Village President and Trustees

The current village board has a president and 4 trustees. The regular meeting is held on the first Tuesday of the month: however, holidays and Elections may make it necessary to change to a different night. Meetings begin at 6:30 pm and are held at the Dane Community Center in the small meeting room. These meetings are open to the public and everyone is encouraged to attend. Members are elected in April or appointed to the board, as needed, by the Village President. Terms for these offices are two years or the remainder of the term, if appointed.

## **President:**

Roger Schmidt term expires April 2018

**Trustees:** 

Don Lord term expires April 2019 term expires April 2019 Zach Koenig Mary Lou Hyatt term expires April 2018 Scott Smith/Vacancy term expires April 2018

Scott Smith has submitted his resignation from the Board of Trustees effective May 28, 2017. This vacancy will be filled with an appointment made by President Roger Schmidt and approved by the Board of Trustees.

We would like to thank Scott for the time he has served as a



come before the Village Board are very much appreciated. Scott will be

missed, but we wish him and his family well in their new home.

Happy Spring Everyone!

Reminder: The Village Office will be closed on Monday, May 29, 2017 in honor of Memorial Day.

